
 
 

NEWSLETTER NINE, TERM TWO                                            Wednesday 27 June 2018 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Kia Ora, Talofa lava, and Welcome.   
 

Children’s Clothing – we have a lot of lost property gathering around the school again, mostly un-named.  

Please make sure all clothing is named and check your children are bringing their clothing home with them 

each day, especially as the days get colder and wetter. 

 

POLYFEST –Our school Kapahaka Group is performing on Monday 2nd July 

and our School Pasifika Group is performing on Thursday 5th July.  Tickets cost 

$5 each and are now only available from Walter Nash Stadium, Taita. 
 

PAID UNION MEETING for Primary School Teachers – Friday 29th June 2018  

As you may be aware all teachers are currently discussing the shortage of teachers, their 

conditions, workload and pay rates. The Primary Teachers Union (NZEI) have a Paid Union Meeting on the 

afternoon of Friday 29th June at 2.00pm which most of our teachers need to attend.  

Koraunui School will close at 1:30pm on this day. We ask that parents pick their children up at 1.30pm and 

sign them out at the school office before leaving the school grounds. We apologise for the inconvenience that 

this may cause.  We have some staff remaining onsite with the Principal to supervise those who cannot be picked 

up or who are staying for 2pm club and/or KCC. 

 

Football Ferns Presentation – On Monday we had a visit from 3 members of 

the New Zealand Football Ferns to present our school with 30 soccer balls as 

part of a prize for the best banner at the game recently played at Westpac 

Stadium.  Taylor who made the banner was also presented with Sarah 

Gregorius’ match shirt. 

 

Enrolment Scheme Consultation – Round 2 Information about the proposed enrolment scheme for Stokes 

Valley is on our school website and as well sent home four weeks ago.  Written submissions from school 

communities will be accepted up until 29th June.  Copies of the information can also be viewed at the school 

office. 

 

KCC Holiday Programme – for information about the holiday programme please contact Janice in our 

school office.  The programme details were sent home last week. 

 

 

Contacts: 
 

Phone: 939 9707       txt: 027 3710 947       fax: 939 9708       Teeth: 0800TALKTEETH      KCC Cellphone: 027 241 3028 
 
Principal’s e-mail: principal@koraunui.school.nz 
 
BOARD OF TRUSTEES: 
Rachel Brinkley: 021 112 4755       Craig Press: 563 8600   Gillian McPeake:  939 9707      Vera Xu: 021 0306 853     
Shane Doherty: 027 445 8416       Spencer Hiess:  939 9707      Chris Miller: 939 9707 

 

mailto:principal@koraunui.school.nz


 

The Knit One, Pearl One ladies of Koraunui Hub are pleased to provide Koraunui School with warm hats and 

slippers free for the children.  All they ask in return is for any donations of wool to be dropped off at the Hub for 

further hats and slippers to be knitted. 

 

50 cent STALLS 

Our Year six students continue to run 50cent stalls every Friday at morning tea time. Buying 

items, supports these children to raise money to go to camp. Please be mindful that items are all 

50 cents and $2 is the limit. 

 

Road Safety – the Police will be assisting staff and children on road patrols to help ensure the safety of the 

children before and after school.  We ask that everyone driving around the school and road crossing takes 

extra care to drive safely and help keep the children safe.  Please be patient don’t park over yellow lines and 

driveways.  Remember, as adults we need to model safe behaviours on and around the road for the children.   

 

Enrolments - Do you have or know of any 5-year old children who are starting school this year?  New 

student enrolment forms are available at the office or on our website under “About us”.  If you require 

further information, please contact the office on 939 9707 or message us on our school website or Facebook 

page. 

 

Dave Lamont  

Principal  

  

………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 

 

WHATS COMING UP THIS TERM? 

Week Nine 

• Friday 29 June: Paid Union Meeting for Teachers 2.00pm 

Week Ten 

 

• Monday 2-Friday 6 July: POLYFEST 

• Te Ara Whanui performing at Nationals – Date TBC 

• Friday 6 July: LAST DAY OF TERM 2 

 

TERM THREE 

• 30 July – 16 August: Sexuality Education Years 5 & 6 

• 3 August: School Swimming Sports Years 4-6, 9.30-12.30 

• 8 August: 3 Way Parent Conferences 2.30-7.00pm 

• 9 August: 3 Way Parent Conferences 3.30-6.00pm 

• 10 August: Pasifika Disco TBC 

• 10 August: Year 5/6 Girls Rugby TBC 

• 14 August: Year 1-3 Volleyball 

• 21 August: Northern Zone Swimming Sports, Year 4-6 qualifiers 

• 23 August: Year 6 World of Waste Trip 

• 30 August: Year 6 World of Waste Trip 

• 4 September: Northern Zone Volleyball Year 4-6 teams TBC 

• 12 September: School Photos, starting at 8.30am 

• 20 September: Interzone Swimming Sports, Year 4-6 qualifiers 

• 20 September: ARTSPLASH – Pasifika 

• 21 September: ARTSPLASH – Dance 

• 28 September: LAST DAY OF TERM 3 


